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Good morning. Chairmen Jones, Norment, and Hanger, and distinguished members of the
House and Senate subcommittees. A longstanding family commitment has taken me out
of Virginia today, so I very much appreciate the courtesy you've extended by allowing
Breyana to deliver these remarks on my behalf.

While I will lead off with some facts regarding UVA's $2.3 billion fiind, we must keep
sight of the fact that this discussion is really about young Virginians and their access to
opportunity at a price that they and their families can genuinely afford.

At the outset, I want to make it abundantly clear that never have I presumed there was
any nefarious or illegal activity that resulted in the accumulation of $2.3 billion, and I am
certain that the Auditor of Public Accounts will confirm this.

What I have previously shared are these indisputable facts:

1. There is a $2.3 billion unrestricted fund at UVA that was disguised on investment
statements as "Operating Funds" while UVA was raising tuition by some 70 percent over
the last seven years.

2. Once a few members of the Board of Visitors discovered this money wasn't needed
for operations, it was discussed with the full board only in secret, and we were expressly
asked not to share news of its existence with the press or with you, the General
Assembly.

It was in view of these facts ... that a small group of people went behind closed doors to
discuss how to spend large sums of public money for other-than-originally-intended
purposes ... that the term slush seemed to fit.

We've heard a lot of spin since then—^well put-together statements from professionals—
and you undoubtedly will hear more today. The newest claim may be that more will be
done with the money in service of "affordability", but "affordability" is NOT the same as
a tuition rollback. In fact, the University's official Six-year Plan on file with the state
indicates another seven percent tuition increase next year.

I applaud Rector William Goodwin for pressing the University to be more forthcoming
about its resources. But the "Operating Funds" label is what the Board saw at the time of
its February vote to raise tuition by 10 percent for new students. That is the same label
we saw on the billions of dollars when we voted to establish the "Strategic Investment
Fund" in February as well. The only mention of a dollar figure in that discussion was of












